



TIDWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

Community Services January 2018

Minutes of the Community Services Committee meeting held on 16th January 2018 in the Community Centre at 7.00pm.

Attended Councillors: S Slater (SS) in the Chair, H Jones (HJ) P Hedge (PH), E O’Connell (EO), Nigel Arch (NA) S Anderton (SA), A Birch (AB) A McIntyre (AM)		Apologies for Absence: None
Item	Agenda Item	Action By
2	Declaration of Interest None	
3	Minutes of Previous Meeting Minutes of November 2017 meeting ratified December Full Town Meeting.	
4	<p>Community Centre Volunteers painted the Hall over the Christmas Period and gave it a freshen up, the hall as also had new lights and heaters.</p> <p>C’Ilr Connolly, C’Ilr Fell and Town Clerk have organised a meeting to speak to Family Fellowship with regards to a few problems we have been having with them booking the hall.</p> <p>SS asked if we are looking at new CCTV for the Community Centre, AM said she would speak to Town Clerk about this and report back at next Services meeting</p> <p>HJ mentioned that the War Memorial lights are not working and he would like to know when the handover is going to be. Town Clerk has this in hand and is waiting on a response from the War Memorial Committee.</p> <p>The cladding has fallen of the end of the Community Centre. Advised Town Steward would be tasked.</p> <p>SS mentioned that all staff at the Community Centre should have a look at the policies eg. Lone Worker Policy</p>	<p>AM</p> <p>AM</p>
5	Grounds Maintenance HJ asked AM if she could include SS in the meeting requests for the Ground Maintenance meetings with Phil Hawkins (Aspire)	AM

	<p>The crossing near the Post Office is becoming a slip hazard with the leaves building up. I informed that the Parish Steward is due soon and we will ask him to clear it up.</p>	
6.	<p>Cemetery / Mortuary Chapel New fence has been put up, HJ was pleased with it and looks a lot better.</p> <p>HJ mentioned that the gate needs painting – Town Steward is aware of this and is waiting for the weather to get better.</p> <p>SS/SA mentioned that he would look into getting a sign made for the people that are leaving the dog waste around the area.</p>	<p>RL</p> <p>SS</p>
7.	<p>A303 Stonehenge to Amesbury Nobody would like to join the forum at the moment but might be something they are interested in the future.</p>	
8.	<p>Car Parking Community Centre Field</p> <p>Car Parking fees were mentioned, it was discussed whether the Garrison should pay more donation or whether they should pay towards fixing the field when they stop parking on it. I said I would speak to Town Clerk and see what her thoughts are on this.</p> <p>SS asked if we could find out the time scales for the new car park at the Garrison Theatre.</p> <p>It was suggested that the car parking was for limited use</p>	<p>AM</p>
9	<p>Hanging Baskets Town Clerk has spoken to The Little Flower Shop with regards to getting them to do the hanging baskets and helping with Tidworth in Bloom</p>	
10	<p>Correspondence None</p>	
11	<p>Any Other Business HJ mentioned that Town Clerk is going to look into getting prices for new road signs</p> <p>Wiltshire Council will be fixing the fence at the roundabout near St Andrews Road</p> <p>NA mentioned that there is a van that parks very close to the new footpath at Perham down and was concerned this could be a risk until we have the yellow lines put down.</p> <p>There were also concerns about the steepness of the new path, advised That barriers were getting put up.</p>	

	SS advised that the MOD is looking to do some volunteer work eg painting park or gardening. Will speak with Town Clerk	
12	Date of Next Meeting 13th February 2018	All agenda items to the Clerk 7 days prior to the meeting

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting closed at 7.45pm.